
April 26, 2022 
3rd Day of The April Term 
Maysville, MO  
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District Commissioner, 
Chet Owen and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.   
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer.  The Pledge of 
Allegiance was then said by all in attendance.  
 
West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve today’s agenda and approve the 
minutes from the April 19th meeting. East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. All in favor. 
Motion carried.  
 
The lease with The Historical Society was discussed with County Clerk, Melissa Meek getting it revised from 
Attorney Ivan Schraeder and having him shorten it up. The County requests no monies and the lease to be 
for long term.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll had a meeting at DDRJ (Daviess DeKalb Regional Jail) last week. 
 
Christy Humerickhouse of Veregy and Brenda Moore, Sunset Home met with the Commission with Ellie 
Blankenship of Veregy attending by phone. Today’s meeting with the Commission was for the official kick-off 
meeting concerning the construction at the Courthouse and Sunset. Christy is the Project Manager and will 
be onsite during the project at both places. Ellie is the Government Account Manager.  
Due to product availability some projects may be awhile getting started but the start date for now is June 6.  
The contractor’s will meet tomorrow April 27th for their kick-off meeting to discuss the project at length.  
 
Tube bids were opened at 10 a.m. Bids were received from Viebrock Sales and Metal Culverts. No motion 
was made to accept any bids. The tube bid was tabled until more discussion could be had.  
Randy Dillon of Viebrock was in attendance for the bids.  
 
Garry McFee of Howe and Company met with the Commission to get a signed agreement for the gabian 
baskets that will be used to stabilize the Tiller Bridge in Sherman Township.  
 
Ben Aldrich of Murphy Tractor met with the Commission to discuss equipment. West District Commissioner, 
Kyle White made the motion to purchase a hydraulic broom for the skid steer with Presiding Commissioner, 
Kyle Carroll making the second. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0. Government bids were used to purchase 
said equipment. 
 
A patron is requesting a road in Sherman/Polk Township be abandoned. County Clerk, Melissa Meek will get 
in touch with the Attorney to make sure proper procedures are followed, while the request is considered. 
 
Tim Conard and Michele Hart of TS Conard met with the Commission to discuss issues the County is having 
with the new equipment. After much discussion it was noted that all issues will be corrected by Tuesday of 
next week.  
 
With no other business before the Commission, West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to 
adjourn until May 3, 2022. East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. 
All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


